
Dear Editors: 

On behalf of my co-authors, we appreciate editor and reviewers very much for their positive and constructive comments and suggestions on 

our manuscript.  

We have made the following changes in this article: 

Satellite image in the Figures 6, 8, 11 and 19 was obtained form the website (https://www.jl1mall.com/), the information was added in the 

figure captain.  

The other maps was entirely created by us.  

https://www.jl1mall.com/

